
Roman Catholicism By Lorraine Boettner
Chapter XVII By What Moral Standard?

One of the strong contrasts between Protestantism and Roman Catholicism is
found in the moral codes. In Protestantism this code is taken directly from
the Bible.

Roman Catholicism By Lorraine Boettner
Chapter XIV Celibacy

The Catholic Church requires that its priests, & nuns abstain from marriage.
It’s not to be confused with the vow of chastity – abstention from sexual
relations.

Good News for Those Who Fear Going to
Purgatory!

The doctrine of purgatory says that while God forgives sin, His justice
nevertheless demands that the sinner must suffer the full punishment due to
him for his sin before he will be allowed to enter heaven.
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Freemasonry, the Occult, and
Transgenderism

Christian J. Pinto discusses the dark spiritual forces behind the immoral
agenda in America, and how it relates to certain philosophies that are found
in the ancient mystery beliefs of Freemasonry, Rosicrucianism and the occult
groups that practice the ancient mystery religions.

Partial transcription of the podcast

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio.

We have those who are in rebellion against God, flaunting their sin like
Sodom. And even with all these troubling things, we remember the Lord’s
promises to us. And one of my favorite promises is in Isaiah, chapter 46,
verses 3 and 4, where the Lord says,

Isaiah 46:3-4  Hearken unto me, O house of Jacob, and all the remnant of the
house of Israel, which are borne by me from the belly, which are carried from
the womb: And even to your old age I am he; and even to hoar hairs will I
carry you: I have made, and I will bear; even I will carry, and will deliver
you.

We’ve got to consider how great things God has done for us through the gospel
of our Lord Jesus Christ. We’ve got to remember the great deliverances that
God has given us. This is the thing that encourages me to think about the
history of our ancestors, the history that we talk about in some of our films
like Lamp in the Dark, and also in the True Christian History of America.
We’re talking about how God delivered the saints one generation after another
after another.

When we read about the horrible things that have gone on in centuries past
with the Inquisition, with things like the St. Bartholomew’s Day Massacre, or
the Irish Massacre of 1641, or the Massacre of the Waldensians, etc. and many
other terrible things, forms of persecution, far, far worse than anything
we’ve suffered here in the Western world, at least in our lifetimes.

The Holocaust during World War II, of course, was a great, great atrocity. We
know that. But as Christians, I say to my fellow Christians, we’ve got to
remember, yes, there is often the mention of 6 million Jews. There is not
enough mention of the 5 million non-Jews who were mostly Christians in
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Western Europe. It’s strange how in the churches, how Christianity does not
acknowledge the persecution of our fellow believers during World War II.

Part of the reason why they focus on promoting LGBT because they want to
sabotage America. And gays who know anything about history, know full well
that America has never been a country that promoted or even accepted their
behavior at all. We’ve always been against it, and Americans have been
resisting and fighting against the whole homosexual movement going all the
way back to (Alfred) Kinsey (who wrote Sexual Behavior in the Human Male
(1948) and Sexual Behavior in the Human Female (1953), also known as the
Kinsey Reports). All the way back to Kinsey where much of this began, where
really the groundwork for what we are seeing today was established.
Everything that you’re seeing right now with homosexuality, transgenderism,
the targeting of children, all of this has its point of origin in our
country, in our country with Kinsey.

Read the histories on this, the sodomites that are being described there were
an ancient transgender cult called the Gali. You go read about them online,
but they were a cult that worshipped a goddess and they were effectively
transgender. They were men who dressed up like women and put on the garments
of women and it signified them being transformed into the image of the
goddess that they worshipped. So this whole transgender cult, this is why we
have it in the scripture.

Why we have examples of warnings against this lifestyle and this behavior
while they claim that they’re progressing society. The reality is they are
moving our society in a retrograde manner. We’re moving backward toward pagan
behaviors that have been put aside by the Christian world for centuries.

If you go to Deuteronomy chapter 22 and verse 5, it says, quote, “The woman
shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man, neither shall a man put on a
woman’s garment. For all that do so are abomination unto the Lord thy God.”
So God is clearly condemning this whole concept of transgenderism, which if
you study it going back to the ancient world is a pagan, very Luciferian,
very satanic idea.

And it goes to the heart of all of the ancient mystery religions in many
ways. If you study the ancient mysteries, in fact, one of the books that we
talked about when we did our Secret Mysteries of America’s beginning series
is the book, The Secret Teachings of all Ages by Manly P. Hall. There’s all
these different pictures or drawings and paintings and so on that are in the
book.

And one of them is called the consummation of the Magnum Opus and it’s a
Masonic poster. It shows an old sage wearing a robe and his long beard and so
on. And he’s looking at this container, like a glass container, and inside
the glass container are a man and a woman, a male and a female. And in
between the two of them is a stone. And that stone is undoubtedly the
philosopher’s stone or the universal stone. And you’ve got the woman touching
it on one side, the man touching it on the other. And this symbolizes the
whole idea that they have in paganism and the occult, that what happened in
the Garden of Eden is that man became divided within himself. That is how



they interpret the symbolism of Eve being drawn from Adam’s rib. This is what
creates the conflict in every person is this division of the male and the
female or the yin and the yang. You see the yin and the yang. It’s the same
same idea. They repeat this theme over and over and over again.

You find that throughout the architecture of Washington, DC. So you have the
male and the female, they come together and then they produce the divine
offspring, which is a perfected being. And it’s all symbolic and they repeat
this symbolism over and over and over again. But the consummation of the
magnum opus, the great work.

And you can find this on the website at gnosis.org. Obviously, these are
Gnostics, modern Gnostics, and all of this ultimately you can trace to
Gnosticism. They have an article there that’s called When the Two Become One,
the Gnostic Apostle Thomas Chapter 24. And they go on, there’s another
subheading, male and female, into a single one. So at one point, Jesus from
the Gospel of Thomas says, quote, “When you make the two into one and when
you make the inner as the outer and the upper as the lower, and when you make
the male and female into a single one, so that the male shall not be male and
the female shall not be female, then you will enter the kingdom.”

Then you enter their version of what they’re calling the kingdom of God,
presumably. Or perhaps they would say it was the kingdom of heaven or who
knows, maybe a combination of both, their version of what paradise is. And of
course, we believe fully that the so-called Gospel of Thomas is a false
gospel. We were warned about it by Irenaeus in the second century that the
Gnostics created false versions of the gospel and they corrupted the original
Gospels, typically by editing them, by omitting things, cutting things out of
them.

The whole idea that the male shall not be male, and the female shall not be
female, that’s pure Gnosticism. That is what I believe is ultimately behind
all of this stuff with transgenderism. This is the reason why it is important
to have at least some understanding of the workings of the secret groups,
especially groups like Freemasonry which is directly tied to all of
everything that we’re talking about here. Gnosticism is the point of origin
for the philosophies of Rosicrucianism and Freemasonry. That’s where much of
this can be traced.

For years when we were working on the Secret Mystery Series, there were those
in the Christian community, obviously, that were interested. But then there
were others who just waved it off as a conspiracy theory, even though many of
the churches, especially your Southern Baptist churches and churches across
America, are full of Freemasons, just full of them. And they’re often
pastors, they’re leaders, they’re elders and deacons in the churches, and
they’re not all necessarily bad fellows as it were. You know, they’re often
upstanding respectable members of the community. But if you talk to some of
them, and I’ve had this experience directly, I’ve talked about it before, I
attended a church out in California where much of the leadership was
Freemasons. And yes, they believed New Age, pagan doctrines, while going to
what was called a Christian church.



Part of what convinced me to pursue the research that I’ve done for more than
20 years now was that experience early on when I was yet a young believer.
And there are a lot of things I didn’t know back then, but I remember
encountering these guys and having discussions and debates with them, and
they were promoting things like reincarnation and the idea of many paths to
God and interfaith and so on. And at the time I didn’t understand why this
was the case. But then I came to realize all of this is part of the inner
workings of Freemasonic philosophy, Rosicrucianism, you can trace it all back
to ancient Gnosticism. This is the heresy that we’re being warned about
throughout the New Testament. That’s why it’s so important. That’s why it
matters. Yes, it is a biblical issue to discuss these things.

And I’ve said for years when we’re reading the Old Testament and we’re
reading about how Israel fell into idolatry and started worshiping idols over
and over again, and they would go out to the grove and there they had their
idols. The Scripture says clearly that the children of Israel did secretly
those things that were not right in the sight of God. And that is 2 Kings 17,
9. And the full verse says, And the children of Israel did secretly those
things that were not right against the Lord their God, and they built them
high places in all their cities from the tower of the Watchmen to the fenced
city.

Now, the high places were the places where they went to worship the idols.
They would worship them presumably up on some hill somewhere and then out in
the groves, the trees and that kind of thing. But they were secretly
involved. Why? Because it was a violation of the First Commandment. God says,
I am the Lord thy God, ye shall have no other gods before me. And Israel fell
into idolatry over and over and over again.

But how did it happen? It happened because you had secret groups working
behind the scenes. We’re reading about this over and over again. This is what
you’re reading about in Ezekiel chapter 8, secret society at work, worshiping
pagan gods, while still operating within the temple of God. And that’s what
we have here in America. We have secret groups at work in the churches. And
they have as their agenda a plan to radically transform Christianity, so-
called Christianity, into something else entirely. Something that will be
completely unbiblical. And it’s why I continually think about what happened
in the days of King Josiah when the Sodomites built up their houses along the
walls of the temple. That’s what it reminds me of.

So if we search the Scripture, we find that yes, there are warnings
concerning these things. And we’re told as believers that we are not supposed
to be ignorant of the wiles of the enemy, the wiles of the devil. And that’s
what this is, the deception of the enemy. And using sexual immorality to
entrap, to seduce, to undermine and to vex the people of God is a tactic that
we find over and over and over again in the Old Testament and the New. This
is what happened in the days of Balaam, the false prophet Balaam, where he
gave counsel to Balak to send in immoral women and seduce the men of Israel.

This is what we find in the book of Revelation when Jesus is talking about
Jezebel. He says to the church, I have somewhat against you, because you
suffer that woman Jezebel who calls yourself a prophetess to teach and to



seduce my servants. To commit fornication and to eat things sacrificed unto
idols. So idolatry and sexual immorality, those are very common weapons of
the devil.

We have these secret groups, the Freemasons, the Rosicrucians, you’ve got
Satanists, you’ve got Skull and Bonesmen, all of these groups at a certain
level are unified in their pagan occult philosophies and worldviews. There is
a strange unity to the ancient mystery community, where they all speak the
same language, even though they might be part of different groups and
organizations with different names. But ultimately, they are all aimed in the
same direction in terms of believing that their mystery wisdom is far
superior to Christianity. And they say, they believe Christianity is
arrogant. And they’ll openly tell you, they think Christianity is arrogant. I
know, because I sat down with these guys and interviewed them, that it’s
arrogant for Christianity to believe that it is the only true religion.

They want to embrace all the different religions, which they call wisdom
traditions. That’s what they call them. Buddhism, Hinduism, Islam, all wisdom
traditions. That’s how they choose to interpret them. But at the core of
their philosophy is this idea. I mean, this is what symbolized in the
Pythagorean theorem.

If you watch Riddles in Stone, we go over this in great detail, because they
repeat it over and over and over and over again. And what we’re seeing with
this transgender insanity is an expression of this that has never before
happened to my knowledge, not at this level in history. It’s happened in
terms of localized cults, like the Galilee in the ancient world and other
cults that took part in these things. But the global transgender movement is,
I mean, it’s, it is a bizarre, disturbing phenomenon that we’re watching
unfold in modern times. There is a whole occult philosophy behind this.

There’s a lot I didn’t include in the transcription. You can listen to the
entire talk below.

Popery The Foe of the Church and of
the Republic

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oaEKBBsncng
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/popery-the-foe-of-the-church-and-of-the-republic/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/popery-the-foe-of-the-church-and-of-the-republic/


The history of the pagan practices of the Roman Catholic Church which
continue to this day.

Why I left SGI and Turned to Jesus

– By Andrew Fisher

Forward by the Webmaster:

I was very surprised when my cyberspace Christian friend, Andrew from the UK,
told me he was with Soka Gakkai for nearly 25 years! I asked him to write up
his story. I met many Soka Gakkai people from time to time when I lived in
Japan and can tell you they are some of the hardest people to share my faith
in Christ with. For one thing, they try to proselytize me when I’m trying to
convert them!

I have received the Lord Jesus Christ into my heart.

For almost 30 years I was a practising Nichiren Buddhist and a local leader
in the UK of the lay Buddhist organisation Soka Gakkai International.

As many people are aware, Buddhism is a godless, atheist religion. To
understand why I gave up being a practising Nichiren Buddhist and member of
SGI we need to examine why I turned to Buddhism in the first place.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/left-sgi-turned-jesus/


Until I was about 21 years old I was a Roman Catholic. Like many other young
Catholics I had bit by bit relaxed my religious practice to the point where I
never attended church regularly, took communion or made a confession. The
pagan, maybe even Satanic, influences of rock music in the late 60s and 70s
such as Led Zeppelin and Black Sabbath had slowly entered my consciousness
and had begun slowly, but surely, to dull the soft words of the Lord.

As a child I recall speaking happily and directly to the Lord about
everything in my life. But now as a young man I found myself one day in the
confessional box. As I confessed to some minor sins, the priest absolved me
as usual and gave me a small penance of 10 Hail Marys. As I silently recited
the prayers, I was struck by the ludicrousness of the situation. Here I was
chanting away to the Virgin Mary while in my heart of hearts I no longer
believed in a God. The steady chipping away of my soul by Satan had finally
worked…at least for a while.

I thought that Nichiren Buddhism held the answers to inner peace for me and
began many years of sincere practice. I began to notice as I taught many
people about Buddhism that I was saying something that no other Buddhists
said (or at least dared to say):

“If this practice fails to work for me personally, then I will immediately
give up the practice of Buddhism.”

Nichiren Buddhism essentially believes that everything can be achieved (all
earthly desires are considered as enlightenment)by chanting Nam Myoho Renge
Kyo (devotion to the mystic law of cause and effect). The universe is
subservient tho this law and adjusts everything in harmony with the desire of
the chanting Buddhist. Little did I know that there were challenges ahead of
me that chanting could not overcome. As I slowly realised this was the case I
began to acknowledge that chanting had not achieved my “earthy desires”.

So what happened to me? Simple! Like Paul on the road, but less painfully, I
woke up one morning and I believed again in the Lord Jesus Christ. The Lord
had filled the spiritual vacuum. I was that little boy once again being
talked to in a comforting way with his dear heavenly Father. A natural and
painless rebirth had occurred in my heart.

Now I found that there was a power infinitely greater than I had ever known
before. Jesus was alive!

Over the next weeks and months, as I walked about in my new body, I
determined to ask as many people as possible about their experiences of the
Lord in their daily lives.

One of the first people I spoke to was my dentist. He told me that his
grandfather had been a Methodist preacher in Argentina. He felt that,
although many professed to believing in Jesus, in reality they lived godless
lives.

A local young Muslim man who runs a grocery store near my home in Marbella
and who has trouble finding the monthly rent and health insurance for his



sick mother and brother showed me a YouTube video he was watching the as I
walked in to his shop. The video was about the daily life of Jesus.

An experience that affected me profoundly and showed me I was truly walking
with Jesus occurred one day as I spoke to my wife. My beloved wife is a
practising Nichiren Buddhist. She often talks painfully about losing her dear
brother to cancer when he was only 12 years old. For the 34 years of our
married life I have often watched the tears roll down her face as she talks
about the suffering of her brother as he died and of the pain of her parents
as they cared for him in his last days in this world.

For years, answering as a Buddhist, I often spoke about her brother’s karma
and reincarnation. Now, as a follower of the Lord Jesus Christ, and for the
first time in all those years, the correct words came into my mouth: “Don’t
worry, my love. Your brother and your mother and father are in Heaven now. At
rest and at peace.”

Her face lit up and said, “Thank you for that.” For the first time in our
years together, I saw a peace finally descend upon her.

Praise the Lord and thank you!

Why Are the Japanese So Slow in
Understanding the Gospel?

A lonely lost Japanese woman who needs Jesus

The question in the title of this article is something I wondered about since
I first came to Japan in 1972. I was serving in the US Air Force then and was
interested in sharing my faith in Jesus Christ with the Japanese when I would
meet them outside the military base. I heard from long-time American
missionaries in Japan that Japan is known as, “the missionaries graveyard”,
meaning most missionaries see very few converts to Christ in spite of years
of preaching the Gospel.

In the Philippines, it’s a different story. Filipinos with their Catholic
background understand the Gospel quickly. Churches have multiplied in the
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Philippines.

In October of 1973, I met a group of Christians who invited me to work with
them to share the Gospel of Christ with the Japanese. I accepted their offer
and became a full-time missionary in February 1974 when I was honorably
discharged from my 4-year contract of military service. I continued to live
in Japan for 38 more years. Throughout that time, I saw many souls come to
Christ and lives changed into active service for the Lord, but the vast
majority of the nation had not changed in spite of the millions of Gospel
tracts I and other missionaries distributed on the street.

Only yesterday, May 9th, 2022, I heard something that cast light on why the
Japanese are resistant to the Gospel. It was from an interview with Bhumibol
Adulyadej who was the King of Thailand from June 9, 1946 to October 13, 2016,
the date of his death in his 80s. In the interview, Bhumibol appeared to be
yet in his 30s. Thailand is a Buddhist nation, perhaps even more so than
Japan, and the King of Thailand is of course a practicing Buddhist. The
interviewer asked the King about the concept of sin as understood among the
three Abrahamic religions of Judism, Christianity, and Islam. The King
replied, “in Buddhism there is no sin. There is only a striving towards
purity.”

This is confirmed by a quote on
https://classroom.synonym.com/buddhist-belief-of-sin-12085556.html

Buddhism follows a different conceptual framework from the
Abrahamic religions, Judaism, Christianity and Islam. As a result,
many of the ideas and definitions found in Buddhism differ from
those found in other religions. The monotheistic idea of sin found
in the Abrahamic religions is a foreign concept to the Buddhist
belief system.

It then dawned on me why there is no specific word for “sin” in the Japanese
language! Language is always a reflection of the culture. Japanese are slow
to understand their need for salvation because their language lacks a
specific word for sin! And without understanding all men are sinners, there
is no need for a Savior from sin.

The Gospel is summarized in 1 Corinthians 15:3.

For I delivered unto you first of all that which I also received,
how that Christ died for our sins according to the scriptures;

How can anyone understand why Christ would die for our sins if they don’t
know what “sin” is? Buddhists say there is no sin! This in my opinion is the
crux of the problem: Buddhist culture that influenced the language has robbed
the people of a key concept of the Gospel!

I now understand why one of my friends doesn’t believe mankind is flawed or



sinful. Though his mother is a Catholic, his wife is a Buddhist! I’m sure she
influenced his thinking.

In the Japanese translation of the Bible, the word for sin is translated as
tsumi. It seems contradictory for me to say there is no specific word meaning
sin in Japanese and yet there is a word translated for sin in the Japanese
Bible. Let me elaborate.

Here’s how the Japanese word for sin in the Bible looks in the ideograph.

Tsumi

But this word doesn’t have the nuance of breaking God’s moral laws. It’s
actually the same meaning as the word for crime in English. Don’t believe me?
Check this out:

This is the Chinese-Japanese character for the word to be / is:

Aru or yuu

The two characters in combination:



Yuuzai

Yuuzai is what a Japanese judge says when he convicts a suspect of a crime.
It means guilty! Yuuzai literally says, “there is crime”. The Japanese
language is so easy to understand when you know the Chinese ideographs that
depict the words. There is no Japanese person, not even an academic scholar
who would disagree with my explanation of the word yuuzai. The meaning is
crystal clear to any Japanese person raised in Japan.

The Japanese Bible nevertheless uses the word tsumi and also translates the
word for sinners as “tsumibito” which literally means “a person who sins.”
But the word also has the meaning of “criminal”. To call a law-abiding
Japanese person a criminal is, of course, offensive!

Once I tried to pray the “sinners prayer” of salvation with a man to lead him
to receive Christ. I asked him to repeat the prayer after me but he stopped
when I got to the part, “Lord, please forgive all my sins.” He then said,
“Wait! I’m not a sinner!” What he really meant by that is to say he’s not a
criminal but a law-abiding citizen. I learned a lesson not to ask a person to
pray that prayer with me unless they understood what they were praying about.
From then I defined what I meant by sin to all the Japanese people I shared
the Gospel with.

When a Japanese takes time to read and study the Bible, the meaning of sin as
breaking God’s moral law becomes clear. I once met a man who came to a true
saving knowledge of Jesus Christ by reading the Book of Matthew from a Bible
at his bedside in the hospital when he was sick for a month. And all Japanese
Christians including Roman Catholics understand the biblical meaning of sin.
But there are so few of them that they have no impact on the Japanese
culture.

So what did I do? I had to start with Genesis 1:1 to explain the Gospel of
Jesus Christ to the Japanese. I had to explain that God is the creator of the
universe and all life. I had to explain the account of the fall of man in the
Garden of Eden. I had to explain the biblical definition of sin as breaking
God’s moral law. I told them that God’s laws and man’s law agree on many
points such as the crimes of murder, stealing, and lying under oath, but
God’s laws are stricter and deeper and call hatred, and any type of lie a
sin. And if that is so we are all guilty of sin. And then I had to explain
the concept of animal sacrifice and the blood of sheep and goats as a
cleansing of sins and that Jesus’ death on the Cross is the ultimate
sacrifice and His blood which was shed is the final cleansing of our sins.

Do you see what preachers of the Gospel in Japan are up against? It’s
teaching concepts that are totally foreign to their culture.

Japanese who live in other countries are much more open to the Gospel. Many
get saved. I know twin sisters one of whom when to Canada and lived with a
Christian family who brought her to church. She received the Gospel and Jesus
as her savior but after she returned to Japan she admitted that sin is still
a nebulous concept for her. She was still young in the Lord and probably



hadn’t read or done much personal study of the Bible.

You might ask, “Well, what about the Koreans? Wasn’t Korea also a Buddhist
nation before Christian missionaries came?” That’s an excellent question and
one I cannot answer for sure. The same can be said for China as well. Why
Christianity took hold in those nations faster than in Japan is still a
mystery to me. One reason may be because Japan was isolated from the rest of
the world for 200 years. People from other countries were not permitted to
enter Japan.

By the way, if you are a foreigner living in Japan, you don’t want to offend
the police. They will consider you guilty even if you are innocent of a
crime. There is a word for “suspect” in Japanese but it seems to mean nothing
to law enforcement. People are guilty till proven innocent. Once I got
stopped by a policewoman for hitchhiking. She told me it was illegal to
hitchhike in Japan. I knew she was dead wrong but I also knew better not to
argue with her. I told that story to an off-duty cop who picked me up
hitchhiking, and he smiled. He knew if I argued with her she would arrest me
and make my life miserable for the next 48 hours! That’s how long they can
hold you without charging you with a crime.

Book Report: The Dawkins Delusion?

Richard Dawkins is deluded as all atheists. There is no design without a
designer, nothing was made without a maker.
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